El Rancho Vista Estates Neighborhood Organization 
Board Of Advisors Meeting Minutes

October 10, 2012   6:00PM

In Attendance:

Board

Erik Rosenow

Jim Gross

Paul Tanber

Gerry Wendel – via phone

Home Owners

James 

Ray

· Meeting was called to order by Erik Rosenow.
Wall Painting

First item of business was the acknowledgment of the completion of the painting of the wall along Vista Chino. Erik is going to send thank you letters to both the painting contractors and the organization that gave ERVENO the grant to help pay for painting the wall. This will close this item of business.

Website/Nextdoor.com
Concerns were raised regarding what is appropriate to share on Nextdoor.com. The board will come up with guidelines for Nextdoor.com. Gerry will draw it up and it will be sent to members directly and also posted in the document repository on Nextdoor.com.
Sidewalk Along Vista Chino
There is no further update on this matter. Erik will print out and send letter to city.

Modernism

Tickets for 2013 ERVE Home Tour are on sale as of Labor Day weekend. 

Currently, eight houses are confirmed for the tour and there are two more that expressed potential interest. 

As we are including an art show this year; we are putting a call out to our artist residents to see who wants to participate in the show.

Gerry and James will be working together on the ERVE Home Tour Booklet. Ray will get pricing for printing booklet and Gerry will get a second quote as well. Ray said he will buy the back cover to advertise his home rental and underwrite printing costs.
Erik will get a small stock of Wexler Journals for us to sell at the event. 

Patrick Bartlet will give estimate for food and wine.

Fall Social

Neighborhood Fall Social will be held on Saturday, November 17, 2012 from 5:00PM to 7:00PM at the home of James Jernigan. The address is 3556 E. Paseo Barbara. ERVENO will host beverages and light appetizers.

Annual Meeting

Annual meeting will be January 19, 2013. Time is not set and location is not confirmed. Erik will put out a “save the date” communication to all residents.

Charitable Contributions
Erik recommended that the board make a charitable contribution to a local cause. It was left open for further discussion. No vote was called.

Front Entrance at Vista Chino and Via Roberto Miguel

Paul suggested that it would help improve the visibility of the neighborhood to install better lighting on the current sign and to duplicate the wall and sign on the west side of Via Roberto Miguel at Vista Chino. Paul will get an estimate for the wall and Erik will speak with Greg about the lighting as well as approaching the home owners at the entrance about using their electrical; for which ERVENO will pay them an annual stipend. 

It was also brought up by Ray, that something might be done about the Home on the southwest corner of Via Roberto Miguel and Paseo Barbara. He suggested painting and cleaning up the yard as it is the first home seen when entering the neighborhood. 
Ray will take on the issue of a traffic light at the intersection of Vista Chino and Via Roberto Miguel. Jim will speak with Ginny Foat and let her know that we will need the city to show us both a plan and some action on the sidewalk and the light or we will be going to the media. 

Treasurer’s Report

Jim reported that there was roughly a $7,100.00 unencumbered balance after paying wall painting costs and a deposit to Modernism.  

In Closing

Next board meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 07, 2012 at 6:00PM

The location will be Paul Tanber’s house: 3573 E. Camino Rojos

Meeting was closed 
